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19-4 are proposed along Garrison Road adjacent to the proposed Phase 1 mining area.
Boring 19-5 is proposed on the Culbertson property just east of the fen. No borings are
proposed near the Vanderglas Fen or in the proposed Phase 1 mining area (see
figure1).

It is Ohio EPA’s position that additional borings and/or monitoring wells are needed near
the area of the Vanderglas Fen. Ohio EPA suggests consideration be given to adding
one location along Garrison Road east of 19-4 and two locations on the Vanderglas
property, just east of the fen. Ohio EPA also suggests that two locations east of the line
of proposed borings on the Phase 1 mining area be added. Suggested locations are
depicted in figure 1. These additional locations will not only give an idea of lithology in
this complex geologic setting and more certainty near the Vanderglas fen but will
provide a wider distribution of monitoring points for water levels and to determine a
representative ground water flow direction. Ohio EPA also recommends Enon Sand &
Gravel, LLC consider installing one or two borings to the west of the fens. These
borings may be useful in gaining a better understanding of ground water flow directions
and whether there is a westerly ground water contribution to the fens.

As discussed during the February 27, 2019 meeting, consideration should be given
regarding a determination as to whether there is a hydraulic interconnection between
the shallow unconsolidated and the deeper bedrock aquifer. It is not clear whether an
aquifer test will be conducted in the bedrock to help make this determination. Please
clarify if this test will be conducted.

The work plan states that the water level at the Culbertson well will be surveyed. Ohio
EPA believes that the other surrounding residential wells should also be surveyed to
help develop a more accurate ground water flow map for the bedrock aquifer.

The proposed work plan did not include site-specific hydrogeologic information or
stream measurements to show whether the pumping of ground water or the removal of
overburden from the mining site will have impacts on Mud Run or the unnamed
tributaries. As discussed in our last letter, Ohio EPA is concerned that dewatering of the
aquifer and removing potential flow paths in such close proximity to the unnamed
tributary may significantly impact the baseflow to the stream. Baseflow for the proposed
receiving stream (unnamed tributary of Mud Run) should be determined. Stream
gauges should be installed to monitor flows in Mud Run and the unnamed tributary.
Piezometers should be installed along the unnamed tributary to help determine
gaining/losing conditions (see figure 1 for suggested locations). Ohio EPA also suggests
consideration be given to monitoring water chemistry. If baseflow is reduced, this may
change the water chemistry.

In the proposed Phase | area, it appears that there may be a drainage swale and/or
intermittent streams that may contribute water to the fens (see figure 2). Ohio EPA
requests that Enon Sand & Gravel, LLC investigate surface water/ground water
interactions in the Phase 1 area which may contribute ground water to the fens.
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